HB 1591 County Fair Resiliency Grant

My name is Arleene Hansen, | am writing to show my support for the HB 1591, which will
have a huge impact on our local county fair. As a youth | was not lucky enough to be
involved in the county fair. But my children are, and it is something that is so beneficial to
them. The large topics, projects, and skills that our kids are introduced to by being involved
with the county fair is irreplaceable. The county fair brings together the community in
several different faucets.

The buildings that are part of the fair are used to showcase all the hard work & exhibits the
kids have worked on throughout the year. In the off season they are utilized for youth
wrestling, archery, crop judging, hippology, 4-H meetings, vendor shows, wedding dances,
community events, public walking, and many other community impactful meetings &
events. The maintenance & upkeep on these buildings is essential as they are an important
part of the community itself.

| urge you to pass HB 1591. By doing so you will have an invaluable opportunity, in making a
long-lasting positive difference in the lives of many within our community!

Thank you

Sincerely,

Arleene Hansen



